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· Introductions
· September meeting minutes reviewed and approved 
· SPOE Report:

· Average age of referral: 16 months

· 1 day count: 843 active IFSPs. Increased number of children from 2015 (695).

· Primary Referral source continues to be parents and physicians.  Discussed DCS referrals.

· DCS is no longer able to tell First Steps if a child has tested positive for drugs.

· HR report: New Assessment Team scheduler, Racheal Taylor.

· Fiscal report: Fiscal year began in July.  On track with spending.

· Agency Update:

·  TAP/PPTS: New DT-A.  Has a few interviews in progress.
· Bona Vista: Has developmental screenings on Feb 13th.

· HomeFront: No changes since last meeting.
· Therapy Solutions: Submitted their application to the state.  Has 10 providers ready to start once application has been approved. 

· Staff will be trained in offering agency choice to families.
· Assessment Team: 

· December 11th—Discussed Teamwork: requesting evaluations, and accessing records.
· Data Review Committee:

· State audit: New point system rolling out for audits.  Monitoring the same items, but delivery is changing a little bit.  SPOE director meeting with the state today to discuss in further. 
· Transition committee:

· Meeting was cancelled today due to the weather.  

· Child Find:

· Discussed outreach activities in the last quarter.  Healthy Family Meetings, Infant Mortality Meetings, Tippecanoe County Baby Shower Committee, newborn post cards, etc. 
· Reaching out to IU.
· IYI will offer grants to help attend training for up to $700.  Offers lunch and learns. 

· DOE:

· MOUs to be reviewed in June or July, but corrections being made in April. 

· Discussed flowchart for transition from First Steps to the school system.

· Discussed having a system that would track a child from First Steps to post-preschool special education.

· Discussed children who are terming from First Steps but have already had a transition meeting.  If consent for testing has already been signed, many school systems are continuing as a First Steps referral.  

· New Business

· Discussed coming up with a procedure to transfer between SPOEs.
· First Steps funding increase wasn’t included in the next budget.  House Bill 12-16 being proposed, part of which would include financial presumptive eligibility (families who meet Medicaid, WIC, etc. requirements would not have to turn in income verification.

· Concern/Complaint Log

· Last state complaint was resolved.  
· LPCC Oversight Council Bylaws: Committee will take draft home and vote on the bylaws at the next LPCC meeting.

· Upcoming LPCC dates:

· April 19th, 12 PM, LPCC Meet at 620 Morland Drive 
